Shap Calendar of Religious Festivals   2009 – 2010

Editors’ Notes

The current Calendar – September 2009 to December 2010

The team producing the current Calendar has changed and grown somewhat this year.   Roger Howarth continues to ferret out dates for Christian festivals, and has now taken on Buddhist festivals as well, but has passed overall editorship of the Calendar back to Peter Woodward.   Eleanor Nesbitt controls the search for material relating to Hindu, Sikh and Jain festivals.   Clive Lawton, who has assumed for the time being the key role of overall Chair of Shap, has still found time to provide us with Jewish dates and a few important amendments to the text relating to Pesakh and Sukkot.   Roger Butler has time on his hands now he has stepped down from the role of Chair (!) and has produced material and dates for Islamic celebrations.   And Wendy Dossett, Secretary of the Working Party, has volunteered to provide what we need for Japanese and Chinese festivals.   What a great piece of teamwork.
Those interested in the history of the Calendar will find much material about it in the interesting survey of the Shap Working Party contained in the essay (Shap:A Brief History) by Mary Hayward earmarked on the Home Page of the Shap web site (www.shapworkingparty.org.uk).   In addition there is a great deal of material about the nature and content of Calendars in the annual editorials to the Shap Calendar, and we hope to follow up the suggestion of compiling the useful suggestions made there over the years into a future article for the website.

The Shap Journals for the years 1994/5 to 2009 are currently available for study on the web site and back numbers for the years 1978 to 1993/4 are in process of being scanned for future insertion there.   If any readers have copies of material relating to years previous to 1978, please send an email to woodwardpp@gmail.com or to Mike Berry at the Shap Office so that we may seek to add this as well in our effort to achieve a full record of Shap material.   
The Shap Journal for this year will no longer appear in printed form but will feature without charge on the Shap website along with the other Journal issues.   Please study it there since it contains as always a host of useful and interesting material, revisiting this year the theme of food, faith and community.   The Calendar with Wall Chart and plastic insert will continue in printed format (price £6.50, as previously) distributed from the Shap Office, as will the very exciting Shap Pictorial Calendar (price £7.00).   Please see the Shap advertisement on page XXX for further details.
We hope you will find these tools helpful and of interest in your work and research.  Comments and suggestions welcome as always, to help us improve the relevance of the materials we produce.

